
Dear Parents/Guardians  

Friday 5th February 2021 

Mrs Amanda Ryan, Principal  

Half term—week beginning Monday 15th February 2021 

Schools will close as usual over February half-term and are not expected to remain open to vulnerable children and the 

children of key workers during that week.  There will be no online remote learning.  

Covid Testing at Hillside 
 
Lateral flowing testing of pupils and staff is going really well.  All roles are carried out 
by members of Hillside’s team, which pupils and staff appreciate.  We believe a 
friendly and familiar face is  important when many things in life feel so different.  We 
are also delighted that three of our Governors, Mr Mike Cunliffe, Chair of Governors, 
Mr Ray Webb, Vice-Chair of Governors and Dr Paul Sapple, Community Governor 
have undertaken the training needed and joined the testing team as volunteers.  
Whatever the next few weeks have in store, we are confident that our testing 
facilities are up and running and ready to do whatever testing is needed to support 
the return to school of all pupils.  
 

Mrs Ryan  

As a school community we have had a great week focussing on 
Children’s Mental Health Week.  I hope you have seen lots of our 
activities on social media and I look forward to sharing more details 
with you in next week’s newsletter. There is still time to sponsor the 
staff team as we try to reach our target of 2 million steps by the end 
of today, with all money raised going to Place2Be.  
 
This week’s newsletter is a celebration of the amazing efforts of our 
teachers and pupils with remote learning.  Can I take this 
opportunity to thank all the parents who completed our survey and 
gave us such positive feedback on our current offer.  I would also 
take this opportunity to stress the need for pupils to ensure they are 
engaging with all their lessons.  We know how hard it is and this has 
gone on for much longer than any of us might have expected! 
However every lesson includes new learning and pupils are currently 
completing assessments from home, these are all crucial elements 
of our curriculum and if our pupils don’t engage they will fall behind. 
As always if you require any extra support please don’t hesitate to 
contact your child’s Progress Leader.  
 
As I finish for this week I would like to pay our respects to the 
legend Captain Sir Tom Moore who sadly passed away earlier this week.  He was such an inspiration to many of us 
throughout the pandemic.  It feels appropriate to share his lovely quote “Tomorrow will be a Good Day”.  As I said in my 
‘Thoughtful Thursday’ assembly this week, we have to believe good times are coming and we will all be back together 
soon.   
 
Please take care and remember Hands Face Space!  

Captain Sir Tom Moore  

1920—2021 

“Tomorrow will be a Good Day” 



T&L Update 
 

We have been overwhelmed by our recent parent feedback about remote education.  Messages received from parents have 
really spurred staff on and helped us realise that the hard work we are putting in to developing the remote education offer is 
being noticed by pupils and parents. 

 

We are continuing to deliver our sequenced curriculum across all subjects and have worked hard to adapt teaching methods 
to ensure pupils can make the most from the remote learning experience. 

 

We have consulted evidence to learn more about effective remote learning and the importance of the following: 

 

• ensuring pupils receive clear explanations 

• supporting growth in confidence with new material through scaffolded practice 

• application of new knowledge or skills 

• enabling pupils to receive feedback on how to progress 
 

As a teaching team we have been collaborating and sharing ideas to implement all of these and we are still learning!  Just this 
morning Mrs Rees shared a new idea for using the chat box in Teams for a quick instant assessment.  Thank you, Mrs Rees! 
We have shared our Teams top tips across the staff 
team to develop new and innovative ways to use 
technology to teach. Our vision at Hillside is that 
everyone is a learner, and it has been lovely to see 
how this has flourished during lockdown; staff and 
pupils are all keen to learn and share their learning 
with others. 

 

If you are not yet following our social media pages, 
please do.  We have included a few examples of what 
we have been sharing in this newsletter, however, we 
share and celebrate our pupils learning daily through 
these pages.  

 
Can I also take this opportunity to remind parents 
and pupils about the remote learning area of the 
website which includes guides for remote learning.  
As a parent you can sit with your child whilst they log 
in to Teams and can see the week ahead and the 
planned live lessons on their calendar and it is also 
easy to get up their assignments and see which have 
been completed and if there are any yet to be done. 

 

As part of our catch-up strategy, we have purchased GCSE POD for every 
pupil.  This is an online library of podcasts, which have visuals and 
animations to go with them, for every subject across KS4.  It also includes 
some excellent 'how to' videos showing pupils how to use the pods to 
help with their study.  



Times Tables Rockstars  

A massive well done to our TT Rockstars  

this week, they are: 

Year 7:  

Joshua Williams 7THE, Callum Slater 7RS  

and Alfie Macklin 7GW 

Year 8:  

Kieran Seddon 8SO, Jessica Harrington 8NW   

and Luke Garnett 8SO  Miss Christian 

 

As we continue to deliver the curriculum across all subjects, we also continue with our assessment plans. This means pupils 
will have Mini Assessment Points (MAPs) which inform their current attainment grades. As with any lesson in school it is im-
portant to attend all live lessons and keep up assignment work or progress will be hindered. It will also make it very difficult 
to catch up on return to school as there will be gaps in pupils knowledge. 

 

Learning is our number 1 priority at Hillside and we endeavour to maintain that during these difficult times. A message to 
our pupils: please continue to try your best, we know it is difficult, we find it hard to and miss teaching you all in school, but 
please keep going. The harder you work now the easier the transition back into school will be. 

 

#Team Hillside #AlwaysLearning Mrs Wardale  

Top Podders are the pupils who have streamed the most pods 

Questions Answered are the pupils who attempted the most questions 

Diamond League - are the pupils who have answered with the most accurate 
knowledge, the more correct responses, the more diamonds. 



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health Bulletin 

Mrs Cross 


